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January 17, 2025 

2025 Santa Clara  Pueblo Tribal Officials 

(left to right)   

Alvin Warren—Interpreter, Bernardino Chavarria—Tribal Secretary,   

Charles Suazo—Lt. Governor, James Naranjo—Governor,        

   Donald Suazo—Tribal Sheriff, Jessie Gutierrez—Tribal Treasurer 
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Veterans 2025 is off to a good start 

Santa Clara Pueblo received a grant from the New Mexico Indian Affairs Depart-

ment to be used for our Veterans.  Your input is needed to determine the best use 

of the funding.  We are planning our first meeting to discuss the use of the funds to-

wards the end of  January or early February.  Notice of meeting date and time will 

be forthcoming.   The grant requires that  all funds must be spent and the final re-

port completed by June 20, 2025. 

 

The broad categories identified in the grant include financial reimbursement of Vet-

erans  participation in Veterans Conferences, Meetings and Trainings.   Hosting of a 

VA and New Mexico Department of Veterans Services Outreach at Santa Clara to 

assist with filing for benefits, signing up with VA Healthcare , new ID’s, etc.  The 

Native American Training Institute, NATI, Veterans Symposium held at Isleta Casi-

no is also a possibility.  As well as other wellness retreats and activities.  Also, recent-

ly discussed was the possibility of a plaque to include the names of all of Santa Clara 

Veterans, those listed on the back of the calendar.   

 

Again, your input is important to help determine the best use for this grant funding.  

  Extra copies of the Honoring 
our Veterans Calendars are 
available for pick-up at the 
Tribal Administration Build-
ing. 

 

Please call Virginia at 505-
692-6312 or email me at 
vshalfmoon@santaclarapueblo.
org to let me know that you 
will be coming by. 

 

We will not be mailing out 
any calendars. 



4  

Thank you to the N3B Company in Los Alamos who donat-

ed presents for all the kids at the  Santa Clara Headstart.  

The N3B Employees picked names off a tree and purchased 

the gifts.  Lisa LaPointe-Tafoya delivered the gifts on 12/18,  

Headstart kids opening gifts , photo on the right.  Group 

photo below:  happy kids, left to right, Zayden Atencio, Leo 

Caro-Suazo, Mia Martinez, Titus Tafoya, Aiden Fresquez, 

Izriah Martinez, Caleb Maes, Serenity-Rey Harrington,   

Daniel Jude Salazar, Daizee Varela, Kindra Chavarria, Louis 

Ortiz.  Top row, left to right, Governor James Naranjo, 

Teachers Sepoese, Yolanda, Kaylina, Brooklyn and Angela.  

Kids not in attendance:  Grayson Cordova, Meeah Naranjo, 

Balcolm Garcia, Michael Gonzales. 
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About our Newsletter 

Due to increased expenses in printing the newsletter, we are asking all who have computer 

access to begin receiving your newsletter electronically, by providing your name and email 

address and your physical address will also be needed to remove it from newsletter deliv-

ery.  You can also view the current newsletter and previous copies of the newsletters on our 

website, santaclarapueblo.org 

All other memos, etc. will continue to be delivered to your residence.                    

A list has been started of  residences that are not collecting your newsletters and allowing 

them to fall to the ground resulting in litter.  Deliveries to these residences will be discon-

tinued. 

I hope you understand the cause for this change is the expense to print and deliver the 

hardcopies of the newsletter.  If the cost is not reduced, other measures will have to be tak-

en to cut down costs. 

Thank you for your assistance. Please send your name, email address and physical address 

to vhalfmoon@santaclarapueblo.org to stop delivery of the hardcopy newsletter to your 

residence.   
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